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See Details Inside 

WMU WMU WMU WMU Soup/CSoup/CSoup/CSoup/Chili Supperhili Supperhili Supperhili Supper    
The WMU will host a soup/chili supper on Wednesday, 

December 4th, from 5:30 to 6:30 PM in the fellowship hall.  

Donations will be greatly appreciated, and all proceeds 

will benefit the Lottie Moon Christmas offering. Our goal 

is $13,000. Our International Mission Study, led by 

Martha Abbott, will follow the supper in the sanctuary 

during our 633 worship service. Everyone is invited. 

 
WMU NEWS 

The month of December the WMU will be collecting the 

following items for the Chilhowee Baptist Center: 
 

Shampoo 
 

Soap 
 

Dish Soap 
 

Deodorant 
 

Laundry Detergent 
 

Toilet Paper 
 

We will also take any food items.  Items will be collected 

through December 29th.  
 

Lottie Moon Christmas Mailbox 
The Lottie Moon Christmas Mailbox will open for 

business on Sunday, November 24th. The cost per card is 

40¢, and all money collected will go toward our Lottie 

Moon Christmas offering.  The last day you can drop off 

cards will be Wednesday, December 18th.  This will ensure 

that we are able to deliver all cards to Sunday School 

classes by December 22nd.  Thank you for your continued 

support to missions.     
 

Please make sure you only send cards to active church 

members.  Shut-ins, folks no longer at PGBC, and family 

members of church members may not receive cards placed 

in the mail box.  

 

DECEMBERDECEMBERDECEMBERDECEMBER    EARLY MORNING GREETERSEARLY MORNING GREETERSEARLY MORNING GREETERSEARLY MORNING GREETERS    
Gisela Hill and Bette Wade 

 

 



Homebound Member of the Week 

1 - 7   John Walters 

Thank You Note 

To Pleasant Grove Baptist women that hosted the shower 

and all church members: 

We wanted to write a thank you note for the shower 

given.  I know so many of you contributed to the raising of 

Ross throughout the years while growing up in this 

church. What a wonderful job you all did with the 

guidance of the Lord.  We think he is a truly special man. 

It was so nice of everyone to have a shower for them. 

What an out pouring of love and blessings. The food was 

fabulous and flowers were beautiful.  It truly showed in 

the crowd that came. What a great support you have in 

your church.  I know a lot of hard work was put into this.  

Many of you had never met Sylvie but still came to show 

your support for Ross & Sylvie as they start their life 

under God’s direction.  Please continue to pray for them 

through their journey with the Lord.  Y ’all are an 

amazing group of people that really touched our hearts.  

The family of Sylvie Smith Bustin 
 

TRUSTEE NEWS 
The trustees have winterized the bathroom and kitchen at 

the pavilion. It will be closed till spring. 
 

6:33 Worship Holiday Schedule 
There will be no Praise Team for the month of December.  

All activities will begin at 6:33 PM on Wednesday night.  

Wednesday Evening services on December 25th and Jan. 

1st will be dismissed. 
 

JuJuJuJust a Reminderst a Reminderst a Reminderst a Reminder    
Our Christmas Eve Lord’s Supper Service will be 

December 24th, at 3:00 PM. 
 

Children’s Praise News 

The children will be presenting their Christmas program 

on Wednesday, December 11th,  at 6:33 PM. 

Keeping Keeping Keeping Keeping In Touch MeetinIn Touch MeetinIn Touch MeetinIn Touch Meetingggg 

For those new to Pleasant Grove, Keep in Touch meets the 

third Wednesday of the month from September thru 

May.  We begin at 11:00 a.m. with a program followed by 

a noon covered dish luncheon.  Keep in Touch is for 

people 55 years old or anyone who would like to attend.  

The goal is for Christian brothers and sisters to have a 

time of fun and fellowship.   For more information or 

questions, call Karen Coppenger at 983-5939 or e-mail me 

at klcoppenger@gmail.com 
 

Adult Christmas Cantata 

This year’s adult Christmas Cantata will be Sunday 

evening, December 15th, at 6:00 PM in the sanctuary. 
 

Newsletter NewsNewsletter NewsNewsletter NewsNewsletter News    

We will not be publishing a newsletter for the weeks of 

December 25th and January 1st.  We will have an issue 

published for January 8th. 
 

Ring Bells For Salvation Army 
We have an opportunity to ring bells at the Kroger on 

Hall Road from 10AM–6PM, Monday – Friday, until 

December 23rd.  If you would like to help with this 

project, there is a sign up sheet located in the hallway.  If 

you have any questions, please contact Bill and Marion 

Lewis at 865-233-3873.  

CHURCH MEETINGS 

Soup & Chili Supper Wed. Dec. 4th 5:30 PM 

Men’s Breakfast Sat. Dec. 7th 8:00 AM 

Trustee’s Meeting Mon. Dec. 9th 6:00 PM 

SecSecSecSecuuuuririririty Volunty Volunty Volunty Volunteerteerteerteerssss    

Sunday, December 1st 

1st Service & 

Sunday School 

Stanley Janeway 

2nd Service Edward Hill 

Please contact Vernon Stephens or turn in an “I Wish” 

card if you would be willing to volunteer. 


